
Contract for married student housing is set

March 5, 1968

A $2,275,000 contract for construction of a 256-unit married Student housing complex at the University oil
California, San Diego has been awarded to Ries Construction Company of San Diego, it has been announced by
Robert Biron, Vice Chancellor-Administration at UCSD.

The first section of 104 two-bedroom apartments is scheduled for completion this fall and the second section
of 152 two-bedroom apartments is scheduled for completion early next year. The complex will be the first UCSD
construction east of Interstate 5 which dissects the campus. It is the first unit of a proposed housing complex that
is expected to include 1,200 units by 1976.

Architects for the project are Robert Mosher and Roy Drew of La Jolla. Chief campus architect for UCSD is
Mac A. Cason and UCSD project architect for the housing complex is Donald L. McCarty.

The complex will be wood framed, two-story buildings with stucco and shingle siding. There will be two
community buildings complete with laundry facilities and community rooms. Two outdoor children's play areas and
grass areas for lounging and recreation will be included in the project.


